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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, August 28, 2002

ROOM 303/305

10:00 A.M.

Meeting called to order by Nancy Rymut, chairperson, who also welcomed everyone back from summer break.  Wayne Silver, Interim Dean, gave a brief introduction and welcome to the new full-time faculty, June Decker (Math), Barbara Maurice (Math), Kathy Nelson (Nursing), Will Hare (Anthropology) and Jon Brammer (Coordinator of Writing Center).  

A new format for the Academic Division meeting was proposed by Nancy Rymut whereby we will dedicate alternate months to the Academic Steering Committee issues.  

Nancy noted that she is not available on campus on Tuesdays and Wednesdays and would like to be able to get the meeting agenda out at least a week in advance; so please call or email agenda items to her.

A motion was made and seconded to move Division meetings to the 2nd Friday of every month at 12:30 p.m.  After discussion, it was approved by the body to do this with the exception of the October meeting, which will have to be held on the 1st Friday due to the President’s Convocation which is scheduled for October 11th.  The October meeting only, will be held on the Thames campus in Room 102.

Jon Brammer, Coordinator of the Writing Center distributed pamphlets promoting the Writing Center and its offerings for students.

James Copeland spoke on the OSHA/EPA visit this summer.  He noted that faculty is no longer allowed to order any chemicals without going through the Chemical Hygiene Officer (James Copeland).  You need a MSDS sheet on that chemical which will be called in to the state.

James also invited all full and part-time Science, Environmental, Photonics and Technical faculty to Room 205 to introduce the new format for ordering chemicals. 

Art Braza announced that Irene Clampet won the Regional and  International Teaching Excellence Award from ACSBP.  Congratulations, Irene!  

Walt Merrick briefed the Division regarding Steering Committee issues.  He noted that the Dean is responsible for implementing resolution of issues brought to the Steering Committee, not the Steering Committee.  He reiterated that the Committee needs to hear from the faculty/division members.

Vicki Baker and Doug Feeney reported that they met over the summer and did some research regarding plagiarism.  A report will be forthcoming.

Miscellaneous

Terry Delaney noted that he and Mary LaMattina are co-chairs of the President’s Convocation along with Gayla Holmes, Linda Waitkus and Alan Gruber.  The Convocation, celebrating the investiture of Grace Jones as President of Three Rivers, will be held on Friday, October 11, 2002.  A dinner has been planned for that evening at the Norwich Inn and Spa.  Faculty and staff can purchase a discounted ticket for $35.  A letter with complete information will be forthcoming.  We hope that everyone will show their support and participate in this event.

President Jones welcomed the faculty back and indicated that she will try to be at other meetings as well as Governance when her schedule permits.  

Leslie Samuelson was congratulated on the birth of her daughter which occurred at the end of the semester!

Leslie reported that she is working on a project through the Steering Committee on Marketing; a faculty email survey created with the help of Pamela Carroll and George Rezendes, was distributed to assess how new technology is being used at the College.  Faculty were asked to please complete and return at the end of the meeting. 

Steve Goetchius announced that we are using a new manufacturer for “smart boards”. Webster boards are being installed and training sessions will be announced shortly.

Harry Ogden announced that the SME (Society of Manufacturing Engineers), student organization will be hosting a workshop at Three Rivers on February 20, 2003.  

Irene Clampet thanked Louise Walkup and Barbara Driscoll for combining and updating the faculty/adjunct handbooks.  She asked that any changes be forwarded to her so that they can be changed on the website.

Tricia Anziano is working on high-risk student research.  If you are interested in working with her on this, please contact her.

Anthony Benoit will forward a schedule of Governance meeting dates/times in the near future.

Ballots for faculty elections for 4C’s College Committees will be sent via email from Louise Summa.  Please see that they are returned to her or Carole Lee.

A ballot  for nominations for the Consolidation Committee, which is an oversight committee/body within the college to look at Board overriding issues will be compiled.  Dean Anderson will facilitate this committee.  Please email  nominations to Nancy Rymut by next Tuesday and responses are to go to Carole Lee.

Academic Dean’s Report:  

Dean Silver gave a special welcome to those adjunct faculty in attendance.  Congratulations to those faculty and staff who received promotions; thanks and appreciation to the many  who came in over the summer to do student advising; thank you to Tricia Anziano for leading the Academic Models Team; James Copeland and Jessica McGuire for their work with OSHA/EPA; Barbara Driscoll and Louise Summa for their work on the faculty handbook; Mark Comeau for his work on the College’s self-study.  We have two accreditations upcoming this fall, NEASC and NLN, both in October.  We will also be visited by ASCBP, MTI, TAC/ABET during this academic year.  We will be initiating a search for a full-time librarian in the wake of Mildred Hodge’s appointment as Director of  Learning Resources Center. 

September 20th had been designated as a system-wide professional day, we were informed last week that there will be no such day.  We are still obligated contractually to sponsor something on a local level.  More information regarding our plans will be forthcoming.  One possibility is extensive planning for College consolidation.

We have experienced funding cuts of $1M since last year.  It is still planned to make some upgrades in engineering, Photonics, theater, etc., using grants or local college funding.

Many areas in the College are short-staffed.  People are doing their best, please exhibit patience and understanding with other divisions as the College has allowed the hiring of faculty.

-We have been told to expect further cutbacks.  

 Cost-saving measures have been instituted and it has paid off.   

-There has been a double digit increase in FTE this fall which will

  reap rewards next year.  

-Mat Liscum is helping to prepare the Academic Division resource room

 for the self-study visit

-Please read the report, particularly Standards IV & V  if you have not yet done so.  It is on line.

Dean Silver addressed some issues to think about for the future:

1. How shall we respond to what some say is the emerging paradigm of higher education.  That paradigm rests on several principles:

a) how one learns is immaterial as long as one learns somehow

b) learning should be measured through assess process that are valid, reliable, and subject to independent verification

c) people should receive credit as they demonstrate learning, not in accordance with a set timetable. 

Obviously, each of these principles requires careful scrutiny, and each must be weighed against other cherished principles—most of us, I believe are unwilling to give up on the meeting ground between teachers and students nor reduce education to its barest, most utilitarian elements.

2. How shall we respond to emerging visions of the educated person and the organization of knowledge.

a) Increasingly, we are recognizing that knowledge is integrative, and that the educated person must be able to synthesize and decipher patterns and relationships among the phenomena of the world.

3. How shall we respond to demographic and economic changes in our community?

a) Astonishing percentage of positions do not require a college education at all.  While we’re seeing an increasing number of people in our community and our college from different parts of the world, we don’t know yet…

4. Consolidation/expansion of our College

5. Challenges of selecting new academic dean

Dean Silver presented a thought for the semester:  Imagine that your course is the only course that students will ever take, that it represents an important episode in their lives, that it has intrinsic value to them beyond the credits, transfer, etc., and that it will become a lasting memory.  Teach each class as though it is the last class students will take.



There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 4, 2002 at

12:30 p.m. in Room 102 on the Thames campus. 

